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Quartet Diary

November
1 Raydon Social Club

SSM Mums and Tots

3 HSM Social Club Bonfire Night.
Holton Lunch Club
SSM Youth Clubs

4 Green Gym, Holton

7 Raydon Parish Council Meeting
SSM Chapel Coffee Morning

8 HSM Parish Council Meeting
Raydon Social Club
SSM Mums and Tots

10 Holton Social Club
SSM Youth Clubs

13 SSM Parish Council Meeting

14 SSM Chapel Coffee Morning

15 Raydon Social Club
SSM Mums and Tots

16 Slow Stitch Holton

17 Holton Social Club
SSM Youth Clubs

21 SSM Chapel Coffee Morning

22 Raydon Social Club
SSM Mums and Tots

23 RDGC AGM/Social Evening

Details of events can be found within the
magazine. It would be advisable to
check with organisers if regular events
are happening, we may not have been
informed of last minute changes

24 Bingo Night at Brett Vale GC
SSM Race Night
Holton Social Club
SSM Youth Clubs

28 Fair Trade Coffee Morning, Raydon
SSM Chapel Coffee Morning

29 Raydon Social Club
SSM Mums and Tots

December
1 Holton Lunch Club

SSM Youth Clubs
Holton Social Club

2 Green Gym, Holton
Christmas Shopping in Holton

5 SSM Chapel Coffee Morning

6 Raydon Social Club
SSM Mums and Tots

8 Holton Social Club
SSM Youth Clubs

12 SSM Chapel Coffee Morning

13 Raydon Social Club
SSM Mums and Tots

15 Holton Social Club
SSM Youth Clubs

16/17 SSM Christmas Tree Festival

19 SSM Chapel Coffee Morning

20 Raydon Social Club
SSM Mums and Tots

22 Holton Social Club
SSM Youth ClubsSmall Ads Pin Board

No charge for non-commercial ads placed for one month only,
space permitting. Email quarteteditor@hotmail.co.uk

Help us with our campaign!

If you know any merchant or service provider living in one of our four villages, please
let us know by emailing quarteteditor@hotmail.co.uk. We will contact them and see
if they would like a free listing in the Quartet

SHOP
LOCAL

Admin help required
We are s�ll looking for someone to help with some parish admin - the person
would need secretarial skills and be well versed with computers, prin�ng and
upda�ng social media. is a part time paid postion for the whole benefice of
Stratford, Holton, Raydon and Higham.

If you would like further details, Please contact Rev'd Manette
Tel. 07947 737789 or Email: revmcrossman@gmail.com

For Sale 32 inch TV (Technika),
including:
3 x HDML connectors
USB connector
SCART connector
PC (VGA) connector
Headphone socket
Coax Audio out
RF in
CI card in
3 x Video Inputs (Y,Pb,Pr)

Fully functional, in very good condi
tion!

£35

Mob: 07928448012

Holton St Mary
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Editors Corner

Articles for the Quartet are included if we
have room, and if, in the opinion of the
editors, they are of general interest to our
readers. Please remember all articles will
be subject to editing. We prefer you to
contact us via email where possible.

It’s nearly bonfire night! I was only thinking
the other day about the last time it rained
on Bonfire Night - I couldn’t remember.
Let’s hope this coming weekend will be
kind and not dampen the events planned!
There are adverts for displays on pages
18, 20 and 23, so there should be one near
you if you want to go.

Have a look on page 17 for a very special
occasion happening in Raydon. Raydon is
one of the first churches in the country to
have commissioned a painting of the coat
of arms of King Charles III and they are
hoping that the Lord Lieutenant for Suffolk
will unveil this on Sunday 26th November.

Please do spend a moment to read
Manette’s letter (opposite) - It’s written this
month by Lindsay Francis and she gives
an overview of various refugee initiatives in
the area.

Christmas looms - don’t forget the deadline
for getting articles into the Christmas
edition is 19th November! The earlier you
submit an article, the better chance you
have of getting it in before the pages fill up.
The Quartet becomes a very useful guide
to everything going on over the season
from Christmas fairs to Church services, so
don’t forget to let us know if you know of
something going on near you.

Happy reading

Anne and Jane.

Copy deadline for next edition:
19th November 2023

Contact details: Email:
quarteteditor@hotmail.co.uk

Editors:
Anne Priestley; 1 Corpus Christi
Cottages, Holton St Mary. CO7 6NN

Jane Lelliott ; 5 Swan Meadow, Stratford
St Mary. CO7 6JQ

Distribution: Dave Leach
07930390517

Invoicing: Jenny Leach
quartet.advertising@gmail.com

Rev’d Manette Writes

Following a recent chat with Rev’d Manette
about my involvement in various refugee
support initiatives, she asked me if I would
write a piece for the Quartet.

The generous response of local people
towards those fleeing the war in Ukraine,
has been immensely heartwarming.
Hopefully, this response will have helped to
bring about a better understanding of the
similar situation faced by people fleeing
conflicts in other parts of the world, such as
Afghanistan, Syria and South Sudan. The
Refugee Council website
(refugeecouncil.org.uk) has useful
information about people seeking asylum
in the UK under the 1951 UN Refugee
Convention. 72% of refugees live in
countries neighbouring their country of
origin; the UK is home to only 1% of the
27.1 million refugees who were forcibly
displaced across the world as at the end of
2021. Those who come to the UK mainly
do so either under UK Gov. refugee
schemes, or because they have family in
the UK, or because they speak English.
There is nothing in international law to say
that refugees must claim asylum in the first
country they reach.

In our area there are a organisations
seeking to help to resettle refugees from
Afghanistan. Those people who were
airlifted from Kabul had been involved with
the UK military in Afghanistan. Others
made their way to France and now have no
option but to attempt to cross the Channel.
There are no “safe routes” for Afghan
refugees. A refugee support group made

up of parishioners from several Catholic
parishes in the Colchester area,
sponsored by Caritas Brentwood
(caritasbrentwood.org), has been able to
provide a house for one of the Afghan
families. Other Afghan families have been
helped by Essex Integration
(dnanetworks.org), a church-based
initiative in Colchester providing free
advice, support and practical help to
refugees, asylum seekers and migrant
workers throughout Essex. RAMA
(Refugee Asylum Seeker and Migrant
Action) (rama.org.uk), a voluntary
organisation based in Colchester, offers
assistance to individuals and families in
need, supporting newcomers who are
navigating the challenges of resettlement,
and including providing English language
lessons. Finally, Calais Light UK
(www.calaislight.com) is a volunteer
organisation which provides practical
support to refugees based in Essex
bridging hotels. They are seeking
volunteers to help the refugees to settle
into life in the UK. All of these groups
would be very grateful for any support. As
the Refugee Council’s website makes
clear, refugees make a huge contribution
to the UK: for example, there are about
1,200 medically qualified refugees on the
British Medical Association’s database.
Refugees are not a burden but an
opportunity for us to welcome those fleeing
persecution and conflict abroad, and to
help them to make a positive contribution
to this country.

Lindsay Francis
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Stratford St Mary

Gary Moye, plasterer - 07807 314911

Baker Vet physio - 07905 657895

Katrina Wade, Physciotherapist
07968 964826

Hall Farm Shop Cafe and Restaurant
www.hallfarmshop.com

Anchor Inn www.stratford.pub
01206 322143

The mobile pizza co - 07982 427483

ABC Preschool - 01206 322466

Kate Baines, Virtual Assistant - 07799
391343

Orwell Electrical - 01206 322969

Andy Smith Roofing - 01206 322882

Jackson Plumbing and Heating -
01206 322063

Nigel Bruce Electrician - 01206
322751

Penrose and Partners - Vets. 01206
323414

Finest Gardens - 07756 364560

John Burrell Bespoke Bedrooms -
07734700507

Nexus Creative Print Production -
gill@nexuscpp.co.uk

tim germain - furniture designer-
maker. www.germain.co.uk

SHOP
LOCAL In Stratford

Winners of
SSM 100 Club

The winners of the 100 club draw are

£50 Jill Claydon ( No 21 )
£10 A Cousins ( No 35 )

For just £1 per month be in with a
chance of winning £50.

All surplus funds go towards the
upkeep of the Institute Hall.
Each member can hire the hall once a
year at a reduced rate.

Contact either Norman Woodard on
Norman.woodard@fatbloaters.com
or Phil Brown on
philipbrown123@hotmail.co.uk for
details

STRATFORD ST MARY
INSTITUTE HALL
Please note that requests should be made
through the bookings email address:
ssminstitute.bookings@gmail.com
Information supplied to book should
include a name with contact detials and
the nature of the event.

This results in a natural queuing system
which ensures that first come is first
served. I check this address every day
and will respond accordingly.

Steve Kite
42 Strickmere
Stratford St Mary, CO7 6YG

Save the Date

SSM
May Ball
Back at the Talbooth

24thMay 2024
Further details to follow

shortly
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Stratford St Mary Parish
Council Meeting Dates 2023

13th November
8th January 2024
11th March 2024
22nd April 2024 (Annual Parish
Meeting)

Stratford St Mary Parish Council currently
have 1 vacancy for a Councillor – If
anyone is interested or would like more
information then please contact the Clerk -
email address
parishcouncil@stratfordstmary.org.uk

STRATFORD ST. MARY CHAPEL

COFFEE MORNINGS
We are pleased to announce that the
Coffee Mornings will re-commence on
Tuesdays between 10am – 11 am
beginning on Tuesday 12th September.
Beverages and Cakes will be served (free
.of charge)

This will form part of our warm space
scheme for the Winter months.

Everyone is welcome

Stratford St Mary
Parish Room

Our comfortable, well-equipped hall in the
centre of the village is open and available

for hire.

Please contact our new bookings clerk for
more information or to make your booking

by emailing

ssmparishroom.bookings@gmail.com

or contact Paul Ranson on 01206 322156
or

07870 388184

DEDHAM ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION.

WOULD YOU LIKE TO GROW YOUR
OWN FRUIT AND VEGETABLES?

PLOTS AVAILABLE FROM 1ST
OCTOBER - RESERVE YOUR PLOT
NOW

CONTACT dedhamaa@btinternet.com

SUFFOLK HISTORIC
CHURCHES TRUST ANNUAL
BIKE RIDE/STRIDE 2023
Money from sponsors has now been
collected and the total achieved by bikers
and donations this year was £2192.50. Half
of that sum will go to St Mary’s Church and
the other half will be held in a central fund,
from which churches can bid for help with
projects and repairs.

Despite extreme weather conditions Bill D
visited 32 churches, covering 86 miles in
the allotted time.

Once again, thank you to the bikers,
financial sponsors and helpers in the
church. Your support is much appreciated.

David Isaac
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Stratford Chapel
Upper Street, Stratford St. Mary

Leaders: Phil Wyncoll & Bill Richardson

Youth and Children’s Pastors: Jamie &
Beckie Wyncoll

We are an independent mainstream
Evangelical Church of around 60 people
encompassing and providing for all age
groups. We particularly specialise in the
areas of Children’s and Youth work, Bible
Teaching and Evangelism.

Services and Groups:

Every Sunday:

10.30am Morning Worship and Junior
Church

6.30pm Church Prayer Meeting

8.00pm Bible Teaching Group (currently
on Zoom)

Monday: 8.00pm House Group (on
Zoom)

Tuesday: 7.30pm Discipleship Group (at
the Chapel)

8.00pm House Group (on Zoom)

Wednesday 9-11am Mums and Tots

Friday: 5.00pm “Sparks” Children’s Club
for ages 7 – 11 (at the Chapel)

7.30pm “Ignition” Youth Club for ages 12
– 16 (at the Chapel) .

Web-site: stratfordstmarychapel.com

Enquiries: Children’s & Youth: Jamie &
Beckie (01206 323095) email:
Beckie.w@live.com

General enquiries: Maggie Chapman
(01473 311436)

� 15th. 16th & 17th Dec. - Christmas
Tree Festival in SSM Church combined
with Advent Window displays – we’re
going to make a weekend of it with fun
evening celebrations

We are also thinking about ideas for the
2024, and wanted some feedback from
the village:

� May Ball
� Barn Dance
� Open Gardens (June)
� Summer Fete / Picnic at the
Institute field
� Village pram Race ( possibly as
part of the above)
� Wattisham MWC
Register your interest at
villagelife@stratford-st-mary.org

particularly if you would like to
attend the May Ball or will open
your garden in June and let us
know if you have any thoughts or
suggestions for future events.

Watch this space for
further info and get

involved!

email us at: villagelife@stratford-st-
mary.org or phone Sandy on 0770 660
2749 or Julie on 07989 639583

Future events
underway:

Stratford St Mary Parish
Council meeting held on the
18th of September:
Please find below some bullet points of
information from the·meeting:

Michael Pearce was co-opted and
welcomed as a Councillor onto the Parish
Council – we still have 1 vacancy left,
please contact the Parish Clerk for more
information.
· Lack of maintenance by both
Babergh and Suffolk County Council was
discussed, and the Parish Council have
sent letters out with their concerns.
· The Parish Council have signed a
new lease for The River Garden.
· Noticeboards – it was agreed that the
noticeboards in the village need some
maintenance work, and this will be
arranged.
· Proposal to put a bollard in front of
the gate at The River Garden to stop cars
from driving on and to move the
noticeboard sideways to make it more
accessible.
· Councillors all in agreement to
arrange regular scheduled walks around
the village to look at the condition of
assets, potential problems, and
opportunities.
· The Parish Council are looking into
purchasing a new speed sign for the
village with a solar panel to prolong the
battery.
· Purchase of maintenance equipment
is being looked at to assist with village
maintenance.
· The date for the Annual Parish
Meeting was agreed – this will be held on
the 22nd of April 2024.
Full details of this meeting are available to
view on the Parish Council website –
www.stratfordstmary.onesuffolk.net

 

 

  STRATFORD ST MARY    

Village Harvest Lunch 

 

The proceeds from our Harvest Lunch on 1st October 

resulted in a very pleasing 87kg of food gifts and 

£130 in monetary gifts for the Colchester Foodbank. 

The organisers at the Foodbank have asked us to 

pass on their thanks! 

We would also like to give special thanks to 

Christine, Sarah and the catering team for another 

excellent lunch, enjoyed by everyone who attended. 

Well done everyone who made desserts, prepared 

and served the lunch and / or made donations, it was 

a magnificent effort! 

 

 

 

Charlie Warburton
from Langham Hall Estate has written
an article on the National Grid giving
information on the implications of the
proposed works – to view this article

please go to
www.stratfordstmary.onesuffolk.net

and the article can be found on our
notice board
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Higham

Karl Chisnal - mower repairs.
07557771721

Brett Valley Installations 07896 054439

SHOP
LOCAL

In Higham
PCC Secretary needed in
Higham

The PCC meets four times per year.
The secretary is a voluntary post and
involves preparing and sending out the
agenda, taking the minutes at the
meetings and distributing them to the
members. There will be some additional
admin during the year and extra
preparation for the Annual Meetings.

Please contact Rev'd Manette
if you can help:
Tel. 07947 737789 or
Email: revmcrossman@gmail.com

Raydon

Blackwell Barn Holiday Let -
www.cottages.com

Phil Avery Electrician 01473 311261

Ashley Short Carpentry 01473 311226

Gordon Short Decorator 01473 313053

SW Stiff Builders - 07811 005241

Earth&Turf Garden Services -
07922078241

DIY Livery - 07710 540926

Infusion Grill - 07584 573474

Swift Garden Services - 07947 322429

Rheal Coatings - 07539 377740

Franklyn Nevard - Architect 07515
351894

Fresh Eggs - Roadside stall Fox Farm

Katie’s Little Beauty Box - 07802
847628

Tarbins Bakes and Cakes - 07922
129825

SHOP
LOCAL

In Raydon
Fair Trade coffee

morning
Heavy overnight rain left
the grass very wet, and a

blustery wind as well which meant we held
our Fair Trade coffee morning in the
Church. It was a very busy morning, with
many coming to pay their sponsorship
money to those who took part in the Suffolk
Historic Churches Trust ride, stride and
drive. I will reveal our final total at our
halloween Fair Trade coffee morning on
October 31st. I think you will be surprised at
how well our participants did.

We're hoping for some "pumpkin" flavoured
refreshments, so have a look in your recipe
books and see what you can find.

There were still some of our regulars on
holiday and we hope they are having a
good time. I'm on an adventure myself
before our next gathering, I'm visiting family
in Cornwall and usually drive. This time
though I decided to use the train, I am
taking advantage of the assistance
scheme, something that is available to help
us "older" or disabled travellers to navigate
the underground and train changes. As
they say "watch this space" and I'll let you
know how it all went (providing I don't get
stuck there due to a train strike!)

Many thanks for your continued support
and see you on October 31st

Wendy Mumford
01473 312123

*Terms and conditions apply to free connection and 24 months’ free service,
for full details please see  countybroadband.co.uk/freeconnection.

GET HYPERFAST FULL FIBRE
BROADBAND NOW!

New addresses now added! Simply visit 
countybroadband.co.uk and enter your 
postcode or call us on 01376 562 002.

Up to 24 
months FREE 

service! 

Check out our 
latest promotions 

available on our 
website

connection worth 
up to £225*.

FREE 
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Raydon and District Garden Club

Mid-way through another month (Oct) as I
write these notes and we are looking at
November already. Each year seems to
go quicker than ever, which reminded me
of a poem from many years ago, I will print
next month. Autumn comes quickly and
must remember it`s time for muddy boots
complete with attached fallen leaves to be
removed before heading indoors for a
coffee or tea etc. Hope you members have
all enjoyed another great gardening year
so far. Just think back to last year and we
had all been worn out by the constant
carrying of water cans just to keep things
alive, whereas this year except for a few
weeks we have received enough water
thankfully to keep everything growing and
fresh. As the summer flowers fade so
Autumn colours take over and what a
fantastic sight to behold and enjoy before
the colder, duller days of winter set in.
Don’t be in a rush to tidy up the odd wilder
parts of the garden as nature (Insects,
mice, volves, ladybirds and other creepy
crawlies) need places to sleep over. Just
think if you went to bed but found
somebody had removed the duvet!!! we
would not be happy, We all need nature
and nature needs us, so be considerate
and leave the odd places for them. The
wild birds that visit the gardens are feeding
up for the long cold nights ahead and of
course it`s time to start wrapping up tender
plants (if not already done). November is
the time to plant tulip bulbs ready for next
Spring display. It`s also time to plant trees,
shrubs, or move plants around to a new
spot in your garden if needed. Now is the
time to remove all the dead rhubarb leaves
and any straw covering from last winter to
leave the crowns exposed till after
Christmas, making sure the soil is sloping
away from the crowns to take excessive
water away to avoid crown rot. November
is of course the start of the new gardening
year as far as preparation is concerned,

with digging and the incorporation of good
quality “farmyard muck” or compost to help
enrich the soil ready for the next growing
season. Don`t forget the leaves when
raked up, instead of throwing away or
burning, put them in a plastic bag or better
still make a leaf bin with wire surround and
store them for use next Autumn as a
garden mulch (and it`s all free).

Our October meeting was a very
interesting evening all about the “Bamboo”
with our guest speaker Helen Chenn,
giving out lots of advice on this possibly
mis – understood plant. I for one did not
realise there were so many different
varieties, should have guessed I suppose.
One has to be careful and check when
buying that you get ones that do not
spread too much, unless you have a very
large garden, then it`s not so critical so
best to ask an expert like Helen (who
grows about 100 different ones) for advice
first.

On Thursday 23rd of November it`s our
members evening with wine, cold buffet,
Any offers of food gratefully received, and
please inform Wendy Mumford what you
will bring (to avoid duplication), table top
quizzes, and of course a short (half hour

RAYDON PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk - Stacey Lowe 07944
968011 clerk@raydonparishcouncil.gov.uk

Chairman Councillor Keith Lovering 07939
075143
Councillor Jayne Tann 01473 828283 or
07887 767478
Councillor Jo Brothers 07875 329901
Councillor Martyn Cranfield 07727 100988
Councillor Lorraine May

We have a new website https://
www.raydonparishcouncil.gov.uk/

RAYDON PARISH COUNCIL

SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS 2023
(all at 7.30pm in the KGF Pavilion)

Tuesday 7th November

NB: if you would like to see copies of
the minutes of any Raydon Parish
Council meetings, please visit

www.raydonparishcouncil.gov.uk, or
contact the Parish Clerk.

max) A.G.M. Please come along and vote
for your existing committee or perhaps you
would like new replacements !! (a new
Chairman perhaps) to take your club
forward into 2024 which will be our 44th
year. The evening will finish with a grand
raffle as usual.

Members are reminded that it`s time for
renewal of membership and with current
speaker costs still rising please expect a
small increase again this time.

For New Members joining please note
there is no club meeting in December or
January. It`s our winter rest period, just like
your garden, The new year starts on
Thursday 22nd February 2024 here in
pavilion at 7.30pm.

Your committee looks forward as ever to
meeting you all at all events, meetings and
shows. Thank you for your support.
Geoff Horrex. 310422 / 07810086143

Ideal for your special event
The Raydon Pavilion is for hire

Fully carpeted room for up to 80 people
Kitchen and preparation room

Easy parking
Available morning, afternoon and evening

For details, contact Mark Smout
Tel 07748 842750 or email
markrsmout@gmail.com

Raydon Club

is open to residents of this parish and is
held on Wednesday evenings each week

from 8.30 till 11 p.m. At the
Pavillion
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W : raydonagricultural.co.uk
E  : christmas@raydonagricultural.co.uk
M : 07515472742

We have around 3,000 
Nordmann Fir and Norway 

Spruce trees available.

Not many at 6ft though so come 
early to avoid dissapointment

Put your wellies on and 
choose your tree. 

Tag-it in November for 
collection/delivery at a later 

date. 

Find us on Facebook
fb.me/Raydonchristmastrees

Openining Times (9-4 each day)

A  : Blackstump Cottage, Woodlands Road,
       Raydon, IP7 5QD
       Near Raydon Railway Walk

Raydon Christmas Trees 

Fri-Sun [Nov 3-Nov 26]
Tue-Sun [Nov 28-Dec 10th]

Fri-Sun [Dec 15-Dec 17]
£6 

per ft

The first Church in Suffolk to display
the Royal Arms of King Charles III ?

St Mary’s Church, Raydon
To be unveiled on

Sunday 26th November at 11am

All the Village and our neighbours are
invited to celebrate this unique occasion

?
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Holton St Mary

Ann Mason Care - 01206 233372
Hazelton Plumbing and Heating -
07448 152693
Love refills - at Church square every
fourth Tuesday

SHOP
LOCAL In Holton

First Friday of the Month
Lunch Club

The next First Friday of the Month
Lunch Club will be on Friday 3rd

November. Please do book via Sal or
Frances (salthurlow@gmail.com or
familytorrington@btinternet.com) so
our wonderful volunteers don't over or
under-cater.

Since the pandemic, a small group
meets regularly on the Millenium Green
from 5pm on warm, dry Thursday
evenings, just for an hour or so, bringing
our own drinks and occasionally
nibbles, to natter and pass the time in a
pleasant place, in pleasant company.
Please feel free to join us.

Christmas Coffee and
Shopping Morning

Stalls will include:
Roger Shipley's Carved Wooden Products

Tombola 
Made in Holton Stall

Christmas Crafts and Gifts
Stall for children 

More to follow
plus 

Coffee, Cakes and Chatter 
  Proceeds to St Mary's Church, Holton St. Mary 

Saturday 2nd December 2023
Holton St Mary Village Hall

9.30 am to 12 noon
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Holton St Mary Social Club
(HSMSC) Update

Live music from Lee Rose of Bacons
Green

On behalf of the HSMSC and everyone
that attended the live music on 8
September, we would like to thank Lee for
another fantastic live music performance
at the village hall. It was certainly an
entertaining evening and we are hoping
that we will be able to persuade him to do
others in the future, so please keep an eye
out in the Quartet or the HSM Facebook
page.

Quiz night 7 October

On behalf of the HSMSC and everyone
that attended and participated in the quiz
night, we would like to say a huge thank
you to Sarah Jukes. It takes so much time
and effort to pull all of the rounds together
and everyone loved it. The chocolate
round really tested people, who knew
there were so many that look so similar
when cut in half.

Future events

Bonfire night 3 November (from 5.30pm)

There will be a village collection of garden
waste and wood on Saturday 28 October
in the morning, any other materials will be
left as they cannot be used. If you have
things that you would like collected, please
contact Bob Holmes or another committee
member and we will arrange that. If you
take waste over to the field, please do not
do this until Saturday 28th October.

We will open the bar in the village hall at
5.30pm, ahead of the bonfire lighting at
7.15pm and fireworks being lit at 7.45pm
on Friday 3 November. After the fireworks
there will be beer,
the village hall after approximately 8pm.

Holton St Mary Parish Council

Scheduled meeting dates:

November 8th 2023
January 10th 2024
March 13th 2024
April 10th 2024 Annual Parish Meeting
May 8th 2024 Annual General Meeting

The church committee will also be raising
money by selling soup on the Millennium
Green before the lighting of the fireworks.

Please remember to bring some cash to
the fireworks, as it is the donations that we
receive at the field that helps to fund future
firework night.

CANCELLED: New Year’s Eve Saturday
31 December 2023

The New Year’s Eve event will be
cancelled for this year.

New Year drinks and nibbles Sunday 14
January 2023

Please join the HSMSC committee on 14
January to welcome in the new year, keep
an eye out for further details.

Free membership

If you aren’t a current member of the
HSMSC and would like to be, it is free to
join, just contact Bob Holmes on 07966
266293/ bobholmes55@icloud.com to
sign up.

As always, we welcome suggestions for
what HSMSC members would like us to
arrange in terms of events, so please feel
free to get in touch.

The Holton St Mary Social Committee

Bob Holmes, Lee Barton, Kevin O’Connor,
Suzie O’Connor, James Lancaster, Steve
Sleigh, Sally Longmate, Vaughan
Vanniekerk and Lou Dolan

Parish Council Vacancies
Holton St Mary Parish Council currently
have 3 vacancies for Councillors – If
anyone is interested or would like more
information then please contact the Clerk
-
email
address hsmparishclerk@gmail.com

Holton St Mary Village Hall
The Hall is back in use and taking
bookings again. Please contact Tanya
Kunz on 01473 311570

A Parish Council meeting for Holton St
Mary was held on the 13th of September
2023, Please find below some points that
were discussed at this meeting:

Concerns raised with regards to a stile on
footpath 9 which is not accessible, the PC
agreed to write to the landowner to advise
of the issue.

Update from District Councillor John
Ward given on the planning application
for the Care and Rehabilitation Centre at
Holton Hall Farm - this will be going to the
planning committee on the 15th of
November and a representative from the
Parish Council will be given 3 minutes to
speak.
The planning application for Brett Vale
Golf Club in Raydon will also be going to
the planning committee on the 1st of
November.

Issues with overgrown footpaths and
verges were raised with County
Councillor Georgia Hall - there is an
online Highways reporting tool available
on the Suffolk County Council website
where any issues can be reported.

The Parish Council have agreed to fund

the cutting of the 2 green triangles outside
Roseacre due to the Councils infrequent
work in this area.

Proposals made by a Parishioner on how
CIL monies could be used in the Village -
please see the Minutes from the Parish
Council meeting online at our website for
more details -
www.holtonstmary.onesuffolk.net

The Parish Council would welcome any
suggestions from Parishioners on what
they would like to see CIL money being
used for.

Update received from the Village Hall
Management Committee - They now have
agreement to commence a feasibility study
which will be able to show what is and what
is not feasible for the Village Hall.

The Parish Council has signed up to the
20s Plenty Campaign.

Holton Christmas tree of
Good wishes
If you would like to send greetings to all
your neighbours this Christmas in an
environmentally friendly way, why not sign
the Christmas tree of Good Wishes,
published in the Quartet December edition.
A donation in lieu of Christmas cards not
bought is all we ask!

Send your ‘Good Wishes’ to Frances
Torrington familytorrington@btinternet.com
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SESAW NEWS
Is it too early to mention the ‘C’ word when
bonfire smoke has yet to fill the chilly
evening air? I hope not because one of our
supporters has the ideal gift for avid
readers. They say everyone has a book
inside them. Well in Frank Payne’s case
it’s not one, not two - but three!

Frank Payne started to chronicle his full
and interesting life during lockdown, as a
fundraising exercise for SESAW. “Here
Today, Goon Tomorrow” began with his
childhood in wartime London to a
promising career in sports journalism cut
short by National Service. “Well Worth
Waiting For” charts extreme highs and
lows in sales and advertising, whilst
raising a family and rescuing dogs.

The trilogy is completed with “It All Kicks
Off on Sunday” which lifts the lid on the
inside story of football after forty three
years as a referee. Our awesome author is
offering all three volumes for £12, a perfect
Christmas present or enjoyable holiday
reading for you. Frank is donating all
proceeds to SESAW, please phone him on
01206 263006 or email cahors@live.co.uk
to place an order.

Look out for our SESAW stall at the
Charity Craft Fair on Sunday 18th
November at the Old School, Long
Melford, CO10 9DX. A bumper festive
event, open 10am-3pm.

Please keep your pets safe during the
firework season and check for hedgehogs
before you build a bonfire. Mum says now
the clocks have gone back (where to, I
know not!) and Autumn has arrived, our
opening hours are subject to change so
please check before visiting us. Mum also
says that’s quite enough writing from me,
I’m not to get any big ideas, the world is
not ready for the memoirs of me, Kenny
(the Boss) Chihuahua.
Suffolk & Essex Small Animal Welfare, Registered Charity
No.1124029, Stoke Road, Leavenheath, CO6 4PP. Tel: 01787
210888, email: info@sesaw.co.uk website: www.sesaw.co.uk

Frank’s three rescue dogs relax!

BERGHOLT BRIDGE CLUB
We are a friendly relaxed club and are
looking for new members.

No need to bring a playing partner we can
provide you with one!

We meet at
THE LAMBE SCHOOL

Gaston Street
EAST BERGHOLT.

Monday evening at 7pm.

Want to know more?
Call Jayne : 07887767478.

Pulses will race as Hadleigh Choral
Society performs an evening of Mozart
and Haydn at our Autumn concert at St.
Mary's Church in Hadleigh on 18th
November 2023, a night not to be missed!

The evening will include the well-known
and ever-popular Mozart Requiem plus a
special concerto for flute & harp and other
choral gems.

We will be joined by professional soloists
Zoe Brookshaw, Laura Smith, Ashley
Catling and Andrew Tipple and the
Colchester Symphony Orchestra, all
conducted by Christopher Phelps.

The concert will start at 7:30 pm. Tickets
are £15 (free admission for those in full
time education) and will be available on
line through
www.hadleighchoralsociety.org.uk,
members of the choir, The Idler bookshop
in Hadleigh, or on the door. For more
information contact 01473 823 791.

Boxted Methodist Silver Band
presents a Welcome to Advent concert on
Saturday December 2nd at St Mary’s
Church Stoke by Nayland starting at 6pm.

Free admission but retiring donations
welcomed.

Join us to listen to festive music and sing
along with advent carols. Enquiries to
01206271511.

Green Gym
We next meet at 10:30 on 4 November to
plant bags and bags and bags of daffodil
bulbs. We have multiple pairs of hands to
conceal these benign brown blobs that will
triumphally transform into breathtakingly
beautiful blooms in the spring. The ground
will be sympathetically soft to permit
perfect planting conditions. There is time
for you to drop off some bulb donations on
the day .... in Church Square .... or even
help bung in some bulbs and in part of the
village of your choice.
'What matter if the sun be lost?
What matter though the sky be grey?
There's joy enough about the village,
For Daffodil comes here today!'
Thank you.
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Manningtree & District
Photographic Society

Last month we enjoyed a field trip to
Wivenhoe Woods, a club workshop and
our first prints competition of the season -
‘Open Colour’, which was judged by Vic
Hainsworth ARPS, DPAGB, APAGB.

Meetings for November include:
November - Field Trip to Green Island
Gardens
9th November - Presentation by Barbie
Lindsay - ‘Pick n Mix’
23rd November - PDI Competition - ‘Open
Mono’ Judge: Tony Bramley FRPS
30th November - Presentation by Roger
Hance - ‘People, Portraits &
Photojournalism’

Please visit our website for details of our
full programme together with competition
results, photo albums and further club
information. We continue to have fun with
our Facebook Challenge and our public
Manningtree Photographic Club
Facebook page also features various club
news and activities.

This month’s featured image, ‘A New Day’
by Andy Soar, won a recent PDI
Competition - ‘Reflections’.

We are a small group of photography
enthusiasts with a wide range of
photographic experience and knowledge.
The club aims to provide a friendly
environment for members to enjoy the
development of their photographic skills

through a variety of activities in the
company of like-minded individuals

If you are interested in photography, at
whatever level, you would be most
welcome at M&DPS and we would like to
invite you to come along to a free club
meeting. We meet at Mistley Village Hall,
on the 2nd, 4th and 5th Thursdays of the
month between September and May at
7.30pm.

For further information please contact our
Secretary Pat Ainger on 01206 231242
and email: madps@post.com

W e b s i t e : h t t p s : / / e - v o i c e . o r g . u k /
manningtreeanddistrictphotographicsociet
y/

U3Astour valley
learn, laugh, live

Make the most of life once you’re no longer in
full time work and come and explore new
ideas, interests and skills with University of
the Third Age. Across the country U3A
members are meeting new people, learning,
staying active, and having fun later in life. It’s
local, social, friendly, low cost and open to all.

We have over 40 interest groups including
walking – from strollers to 5+ milers – theatre
trips, garden visits, art appreciation, curry
club, science group, languages, keep fit,
pickleball, overseas travel .......... there’s
something for everyone.

Monthly coffee mornings are held on the first
Friday of the month 10am – 12pm at the
Lambe School, East Bergholt. Come along,
meet some members, hear more about us
and decide whether you’d like to join. Monthly
lectures are held on the second Wednesday
at 2pm in the Constable Hall, East Bergholt.
Guests are welcome for a charge of £4.

Please take a look at our website
www.u3asites.org.uk/stourvalley for more
information and contact details.

St. Mark’s Roman Catholic
Parish

St. Mark’s, Hawthorn Drive, Ipswich
IP2 0QQ
Holy Family Church, Ipswich Road,
Brantham CO11 1TB
Parish Priest: Rev Fr Luke Goymour
The Presbytery, 180 Hawthorn Drive,
Ipswich IP2 0QQ
Tel: 01473 684963
revgoymour@googlemail.com

Weekday and Sunday Masses and
devotions
All are very welcome to attend services; it
is not necessary to be a Catholic. The
following are the usual mass times but
please check the parish website for
updates in case of changes:
www.stmarksparish.org.uk or the
noticeboards outside the churches.
In November Father Luke has been called
for jury service and daytime weekday
services may well be cancelled. Please
check the newsletter on the parish
website. Usual mass times are:
Saturday 17.30 St. Mark’s vigil
mass with confessions from 17.00
Sunday 09.00 Holy Family
Brantham

11.00 St. Mark’s
Tuesday 10.00 Holy Family
mass with Adoration from 09.20
Wednesday 09.15 St. Mark’s
Thursday 09.30 St. Mark’s
Friday 12.15 St. Mark’s mass
with Adoration from 11.40

Father Luke’s Sunday sermons are
available at anchor.fm/fr-luke-goymour

St. Teresa of Avila’s Bookmark Prayer
“Let nothing disturb you, let nothing
frighten you, all things are passing;
God only is changeless. Patience
gains all things. Who has God wants
nothing.”
St. Teresa of Avila was a celebrated
Carmelite nun, mystic and Doctor of the
Church, who wrote this prayer in the 16th
century. It's called St. Teresa’s Bookmark

because, according to tradition, this great
saint carried it around in her prayer book,
where it was found after her death in
1582.

Events & Diary Dates

The popular Bring & Buy Coffee
Morning at Viv Szitasi’s home, Paddock
Gate, Whitehorse Road, East Bergholt
CO7 6TR will take place on Thursdays
October 26th and November 30th 10.30
to 12. Everyone is most welcome.

11th November Renewal Day at St.
Mark’s with Father Simon Penhalagon
10am - 4.30pm. Bring a packed lunch.
Refreshments available.

Alpha Course: Starts November 15th
with lunchtime and evening sessions -
please check the parish newsletter/
website for more details or the
noticeboards outside the churches.

Living Stones prayer group meet on the
first, third and fifth Mondays each month
at 6pm at St. Mark’s, beginning with
guided adoration and at St. Mary’s,
Ardleigh (CO7 7LD) at 6.30pm on the 2nd

and 4th Mondays. New members
welcome.

The Sick & Housebound
Please let Fr Luke know of anyone who is
ill at home, housebound or in hospital, so
that they may receive appropriate pastoral
care, he may be contacted at
The Presbytery, 180 Hawthorn Drive,
Ipswich IP2 0QQ on 01473 684963.
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Tell us your favourite local service - could
be a pub or restaurant or takeaway, or
other service you think would benefit
getting a recommendation...If we agree,
we’ll print it here

The Layham Queen take out service on
Fridays & Sunday Roasts - Steve and
Tannith are very community minded and
give a very good service

Simply Thai Manningtree - It was simply
delicious! Freshly cooked, and arrived
within the quoted time frame. 01206
396060. Delivers to Holton St Mary

Zaynab and Mother Indian at Capel.
Really good and highly recommend. They
don’t deliver, but it’s made quickly for pick-
up.

Brantham Bull 01473 328248

Lucca Enoteca Manningtree 01206
390044

Oranges & Lemons East Bergholt 01206
299000

the florist in East Bergholt does lovely
flowers:- www.gayedrummond.com

Sam Pritchard sam@samselectrics.co.uk
07940031776 - Sam can certify safety for
insurance and landlord work too. Anyway,
he's great.

A reader has recommended the lovely
breakfast had at The Runway Cafe
situated Acacia Road, Notley Enterprise
Park, Raydon CO7 6QD on the old
airfield! Also do lunches and teas.

There’s room for more - and don’t forget to
keep us updated…let us know…!

Do you want a
recommendation?

Bin collections

The Constable Country
Medical Practice

Heath Road, East Bergholt, Colchester
CO7 6RT
Surgery opening hours
8.00am – 6.30pm Monday to Friday
Telephone 01206 298272
36 The Street, Capel St Mary, Ipswich
IP9 2EE
Surgery opening hours
8.00am – 6.30pm Monday to Friday
Dispensary 8.30am – 6.15pm
(closed between 1-2pm)
Telephone 01473 310203
Fax 01473 311722

MOBILE LIBRARY
Stratford St Mary - Route 11
The bus stops every 4 weeks on
Wednesdays, subject to current resrictions

22 November, 20 December, 17 January
2024

Black Horse - 11.05am - 11.20am
Tally Ho! Corner - 11.25am - 11.45am
Strickmere (School Lane end) - 11.50am -
12.10pm

Route 14
The bus stops every 4 weeks on
Tuesdays

28 November, 23 January 2024

Holton St Mary
Church Square - 9.30-9.45am
Raydon
St Mary’s Raydon - 9.50-10.30am
Lower Raydon
Sulleys Hill - 11.30 - 11.45am
Higham
The Green - 11.55am to 12.10pm

The customer service line 01473 283838
is staffed 9am to 5pm from Monday to
Friday and can handle any library
customer queries renewals and
reservations to any general library queries.
An answer phone is available outside of
operating hours and people can also email
help@suffolklibraries.co.uk

Crime prevention
http://www.suffolk.police.uk/safetyadvice/

reportacrime/tellthepolice.aspx
PC 1347 Gilkes Pcso 3041 Cooper
babergheast@suffolk.pnn.police.uk

Telephone…101

Local Services

Your District and County
Councillors
District Councillor: John Ward
Leader, Babergh District Council
Phone: 07802 414981
Email: john.ward@babergh.gov.uk

County Councillor: Georgia Hall
Email: georgia.hall@suffolk.gov.uk
Phone: 07955 434445
Both have correspondence addresses at
Endeavour House, 8 Russell Road
Ipswich IP1 2BX.
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Local Directory

Or ring 01206 299555 / 07941781489 to check availability

Bespoke, handmade soft furnishings
& upholstery

Contact Annabel

07539 722496 sewnimble

Garden Design & Construction

Groundworks

Driveways & Drop Kerbs

Get in touch to arrange a free on site
consultation and quotation, visit 


www.landscapingpaving.co.uk

or call 

01223 929394
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Holiday Let in Cromer
Coach House Studio - Sleeps 2

� Spacious two-level studio
� Double bed. Ensuite shower

� Large si�ng room with wood burner
� Fully fi�ed kitchen with dining area

� Pre�y courtyard garden
� 5 minute walk from the beach
� Dogs allowed (maximum of 2)

Please visit our website: www.coachhouse.studio
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Email :- info@brettvalegolf.co.uk      Tel: 01473 310718   

           Brett Vale Golf Club  

We are more than just a Golf Club we offer :- 

• Fully Licenced Bar 

• Serve Breakfast & Lunch 7 days a week from 9am 

• Monthly Events ( next event 4th August Irie Jay soul night ) 

• Hire for Parties/Events/Receptions etc. 

Come and enjoy the relaxed atmosphere whilst taking in the breathtaking 

views of the course.  ALL ARE WELCOME!!! 

 

At the Heart of the Community 

Upcoming events: October 27th - Live music with Buzz
November 24th - Bingo at Brett
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We can deliver loose aggregates and Landscaping supplies
in the local area at competitive rates. Shingle, Stone, Sand, 

Cement, Bark, Timber etc.

Call or email Joe for a FREE no obligation comprehensive estimate

Green dot Landscapes

07790 078778
greendotlandscapes@hotmail.co.uk • Est. 2002

greendotlandscapes.com •       greendotlandscapes

All aspects of Landscaping covered including
• Garden design • Paving / Patios • Driveways and block paving •

• All types of Fencing • Ponds / Water feature installation  • Planting •
• Hedge cutting and garden clearance  • Bespoke timber structures •

Professional Landscape garden and Design service based
in Colchester covering North Essex and South Suffolk.

DEDHAM VALE TREE SURGERY
• NPTC qualified, fully insured
• Hedge maintenance and reduction
• Stump grinding
• Chestnut cleft fencing installed

• All tree work undertaken
• Crown reduction and shaping
• Pruning and pollarding
• Felling, sectional dismantling

07756811098www.dedhamvaletreesurgery.co.uk

SPECIALISING IN BIG TREES IN DELICATE SITUATIONS

Ready to Burn
Fully Licensed

Stratford Hills Logs
For fires and woodburners
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What we do
Tree Surveys

Planting and Aftercare

Fruit Tree Pruning

Felling and Dismantling

Tree Monitoring

Hedge Cutting

Stump Removal

Logs and wood
chip supplied

Crown Reduction, Lifting,
Thinning and Cleaning

Fully insured and council approved
Free estimates and expert advise

07841 623027
jftreespecialist.com

Over 20 yearsexperience
in the industry

Mending your home
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steve@tenondecoratingltd.com

Gary Moye
Plastering

Over 25 years’ local experience
Now based in Stratford St Mary

Tel: 07807 314911
email: garystewartmoye@gmail.com
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01206 322 063 01473 214 215 01245 287158

Serviceswe offer:
Gas,Oil, Central Heating,
General Plumbing, Bathrooms,
Heat Pumps,Solar Thermal Hot
Water, Solar PV,Electric Battery
Storage, Electric Car Charging Points
MCS Grantsup to £5000

Grant UK, Worcester-Bosch, Baxi-Potterton, Vaillant

Plumbing & Heating & RenewableTechnologies
Raydon Electrical

Landlord TestCertificate * Electrical
VehicleCharging * Extensions
Garages* SummerHouse

Outbuilding * EmergencyRepairs
SmartHomes*Wi-Fi * Cabling

Point to PointLinks

W : raydonaelectrical.co.uk
E : sparky@raydonelectrical.co.uk
T : 01473942140

NO JOB TOO SMALL
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Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Unit 1
Dedham Vale Business Centre

Manningtree Road
Dedham
Colchester

Essex CO7 6BL

Tel: 01206 323732 Fax: 01206 323735
E-mail: enquiries@richardsonandrothwell.co.uk

FRIENDLY, LOCAL PLUMBING AND HEATING ENGINEERS

SPECIALISING IN OIL AND GAS BOILER INSTALLATION,
REPAIRS AND SERVICING

COMPETITIVE PRICES

ALL PLUMBING WORK UNDERTAKEN. NO JOB TOO
SMALL

Gas Safe registration number: 184271
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In the House

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

# 

 

LOCAL ELECTRICIAN 
NAPIT approved, fully insured. 

All works carried out, including tesƟng and fault finding. 

Contact Daz for free quotaƟons, no job too big or small. 

07852 319456  d.electrics@yahoo.com 
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Professional Services

 

07900541421 

carrieg@btconnect.com 

Mobile Foot Care Practitioner 

Foot Health Check & Advice 
Nail Trimming 
Callus (Hard skin) 
Cracked Heels 
Corns 
Verrucas 
Fungal & Thickening Nails 
Ingrown Toenail 
Athletes Foot 

We know how much Kathleen loves a natter

Who Cares? We do, and we always will

Blackbrook House care home, Gun Hill, Dedham, Colchester, CO7 6HP
Call 01206 805 839   Visit www.anchor.org.uk/BlackbrookHouse

9.8
Blackbrook House
Review score 2023
carehome.co.uk**

*T&C’s apply. Please see website for details
**carehome.co.uk scores are based on independent reviews with a 

maximum score of 10. Rating correct as at 05/10/2023.

2 weeks free on residential care* 

Read Kath’s story

TRUST US
TO KEEP
KATHLEEN  
ENTERTAINED

Rated Jan 2020
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Joined up  
Legal  

Services
your 

family

and your 
business

for you 

Contact us today to make  
an appointment.

01206 217552  
info@fjg.co.uk

Baker Veterinary
Physiotherapy

is a fully insured NAVP and RAMP member, with a
PgDip in Veterinary Physiotherapy and Diploma in

Sports Massage Therapy (Human).
Covering the Essex, Suffolk and Cambridge areas

Baker offers the following:

Canine and small animal Physiotherapy - Held at
Penrose Veterinary Group’s Stratford St. Mary clinic -

1 hour = £45.

Equine physio - yard visits - 1 hour = £45 +
travel.

Human Sports Massage - Stratford St. Mary
private studio OR home visits - 1 hour = £35 (+

travel).

Human and horse sessions - Sports Massage
and Equine Physio booked in the same week - £75

(+travel).

Call now to find out more!

07905 657895
bakervetphys@gmail.com
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Paul - 07785 268971

Repair & Paintwork Specialists Car & Light Commercial

DIY LIVERY
available at Lower Raydon

Call Graham on 07710 540926
or email graham@ivc-ltd.co.uk

\ Barn style stables
\ Large paddocks
\ Manège
\ Quiet locat ion

DIY livery ad for Quartet.indd 1DIY livery ad for Quartet.indd 1 27/04/2022 09:3727/04/2022 09:37

• Insurance Work
• Motorhomes & Caravans
• Small Horse boxes
• Paint less Dent Removal

• Classic Cars
• End of Lease
• Wheel Refurb
• Collec�on Service

Birchwood Farm - Unit W - Birchwood Road
Colchester - Essex - CO7 6HX

Tel 01206 323126
Email: pwbodyrepairs@gmail.com

P.W. Body Repairs Ltd.
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chapmanstickels.co.uk
01473 372 372

info@chapmanstickels.co.uk
The Corn Exchange, Market Place, Hadleigh IP7 5DN

Part of Investeq Holdings Limited

Providing unrivalled local knowledge,
combining traditional service with

a modern marketing approach

Suffolk and North Essex

STORAGE CONTAINERS
TO LET

NOTLEY ENTERPRISE PARK
RAYDON
CO7 6QD

20ft. - £80 per month + VAT
40ft. - £140 per month + VAT

Let on Easy In / Easy Out Terms
Secure Site

24 Hour Access

Contact:
Nicholas Percival Surveyors

T: 01206 563222
E: info@nicholaspercival.co.uk
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BENEFICE CONTACTS, SERVICES AND EVENTS 
 
Rector:  Rev'd Manette Crossman:  Tel. 07947 737789 
Email:  revmcrossman@gmail.com 
 
Assistant Priest:  Rev'd Nicola Tindall: Tel 01787 212340  
Email:revnictv@outlook.com    

    
Lay Elder:  Sandy Ranson 01206 322156 

Email: sandyranson29@gmail.com 

  

Please contact Rev'd Manette if you or your children would like to be 
baptized, if you would like to get married in one of our churches, or if 
you need to arrange a loved one’s funeral.  
Home Communion for the housebound can also be arranged. 
 
If you would like to know more about Confirmation, please get in touch 
with Rev’d Manette.  
 

Regular updates about what is going on in our parishes can be found 
on the Benefice Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/4-Marys-Benefice-111433503828636 
 

Benefice website:  www.4marys.org.uk 
 
Churchwardens: 
 

Higham Hugo Parker  01206 337234 
   
Holton  Richard Noel  01206 298276 
  Paul Torrington  01473 312046 
 
Raydon Geoff Horrex  01473 310422 
    
Stratford Sandy Ranson  01206 322156 
 
 
Benefice Safeguarding Officer:  
 

Steph Middlebrook: Tel. 07747 095942  
  Email: steph.middlebrook@outlook.com 

 
Please contact Steph, Rev’d Manette or one of the churchwardens if you have 
any concerns. 
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Church Services for November 
 

Sunday, 5th November:  10am Stratford SM  Holy Communion  
All Saints’ Day 
 
Sunday, 12th November:    10.50am:  Higham                
Remembrance Sunday        10.50am: Holton St. Mary    

  10.50am: Raydon       
  10.50am: Stratford St. Mary   
 

Sunday 19th November  10am: Holton Holy Communion              
2nd Sunday before Advent 
 
Sunday 26th November  10am: Raydon  
Christ the King          
 

Service with unveiling of a specially commissioned painting 
of the Royal Coat of Arms of HM King Charles III by 

John Devaux, Deputy Lord Lieutenant of Suffolk 
All warmly invited to join us on this special occasion! 

 
10am: Stratford St Mary  Family Hour (in the Parish Room)        
                                                                      
4pm Christingle Service in Higham 
  --------------  

 

Singers warmly invited to join the Benefice Choir for our 

upcoming Carol Services.  Please contact Rev’d Manette 

 

We are very grateful for the generous donation of new hymn 

books to the four churches in our benefice. Grateful thanks go to 

all the sponsors! 

 

For editorial reasons we have only been able to publish an 

abbreviated version of Lindsay Frances’ letter about her 

involvement in various refugee support initiatives in the local 

area. If you would like to read the full version, please email: 

revmcrossman@gmail.com 

iii 

 

Family Hour in Stratford St Mary at 10am 
 

Family Hour is back this month, ready for the new term. This month we 
will be meeting on 26th November. Our usual breakfast of bacon rolls 
etc will be served from 9.30 am.  Do join us for our informal half-hour  
service, bible story and kids craft activity. We very much look forward 
to seeing you. 
The Family Hour Team. 
 

                                               
            

     

5th Sundays in the Benefice 
 

On 5th Sundays we meet for a more informal Family Communion.  
This is a shorter service which begins with a Café Church style 
breakfast at 10am. Children are very welcome to be involved.  

 Come and join us for fellowship and a more contemporary 
 type of worship. 

 
The arrangements for 31st December will be advertised in the 

December Quartet but the date for 5th Sundays in 2024 will be:  
31st March (Easter Day), 30th June, 29th September and 29th December 
 
 

Chat, Prayer & Coffee every 3rd Wednesday at 10am 

Stratford St Mary Parish Room,  
 

All welcome. 
The date for the next meeting will be Wed. 15th November. 

 
Benefice Bible Study / House Group 

 

The House Group this month will be held on 23rd November 2.30pm  at the 
home of Mrs Judith Shanks, 34 Strickmere, Stratford St Mary. 
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Benefice Churches Open  
 

All the churches in our benefice are open every day for private prayer  
and visiting. Everyone is welcome to visit and enjoy some quiet time for 

reflection or to enjoy the beautiful church buildings.  
 

Silence: a Sonnet for Remembrance Day 
 

November pierces with its bleak remembrance 
Of all the bitterness and waste of war. 

Our silence tries but fails to make a semblance 
Of that lost peace they thought worth fighting for. 

Our silence seethes instead with wraiths and whispers, 
And all the restless rumour of new wars, 

The shells are falling all around our vespers, 
No moment is unscarred, there is no pause, 

In every instant bloodied innocence 
Falls to the weary earth ,and whilst we stand 

Quiescence ends again in acquiescence, 
And Abel’s blood still cries in every land 

One silence only might redeem that blood 
Only the silence of a dying God. 

 

Rev’d Malcolm Guite 

 

Prayer pointers  
 

We pray for all those who are ill, in pain or in any way unwell, for those 

personally known to us and also for: 

Nicky Bull, Steve Meech, Maureen Hammond and Ann O’Connell (Ann 

Davenport’s Mum (Raydon) 

Amanda Berry and Penny Watkins (Higham)  

Annie Marshall (Stratford St. Mary) 
 

We remember all those who have recently died, among Dennis 

Hammond, and those whose anniversaries fall at this time.  

May they rest in peace and rise in glory. We pray for their families and 

all who mourn them that they may be comforted in their grief.  


